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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

 

SCHOOL FEES INVOICE 

Student invoices for school fees were issued to students today. Parents may choose 
to pay these fees in cash, cheque or credit card. Online payment is available through 
our website www.kentroadpublicschool.com.au, in the section called School News. 

We are happy to accept payment for fees in instalments or the full payment. Many 
thanks in anticipation! 
 

PARENTS and CITIZENS (P&C) ASSOCIATION 

Last night, the Kent Road P&C held its first meeting for 2018 following the Annual 
General Meeting at which all executive positions were declared vacant and the 2018 
office bearers were elected. 

Many thanks to all outgoing members of the P&C executive, and congratulations to 
all new office bearers. 

Through the hard work of our P&C and the parent community, funds raised last year 
will be used to purchase additional seating for Kindergarten and Year Two ($8,500), 
an additional set of 30 i-Pads ($13,170.00), an additional class set of laptops 
($18,000), five new projectors for classrooms ($15,000) and an interactive panel for 
6G ($8,500).  

I thank the P&C whose hard work has provided the funds for these resources which 
will enhance the quality of the learning experience for our students. 
 

FOOTSTEPS DANCE PROGRAM 

All classes participated in the first Footsteps Dance lesson last week. I heard many 
positive comments from students including ‘that was the best fun ever’. 

The cost of the program is $30 for the term, which has been included in the school 
invoice which was issued today. Should you not want your child to participate in the 
dance program please advise the school in writing and an alternate activity will be 
provided for your child. 
 

STAFF CAR PARKS 

Both the Kent Road carpark and the Herring Road carpark are restricted for staff 
use. This is a safety issue. I ask parents to please not walk through the staff parking 
areas but to use the pedestrian pathways instead. 

. 
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Principal’s Report 

No DOGS Please 
The Department of Education has very strict guidelines regarding dogs in schools. 
The only dogs permitted on school grounds are working dogs, that is, guide dogs. 

BOOK COVERING 
I received a lot of offers to assist with book covering – thank you. The 
number of volunteers was greater than the amount of contact we have, so I 
will send home the books and contact as soon as I receive more stock 
which should be this week.  
Many thanks to everyone who offered their support.  

http://www.kentroadpublicschool.com.au
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INFORMATION NIGHTS 

Information Nights for each grade will continue tomorrow night and over the next few days. The date, 
time and place for each grade’s Information Evening is:  

 
 

SCHOOL INFORMATION BOOTH 

As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, an Information Booth regarding the building upgrade for Kent 
Road PS will be held in the school on Thursday 15th February between 2-4pm in the K-2 playground 
near the Kindergarten classrooms. This is an opportunity for parents and members of the community 
to express their views about what they would like the build to include. This information is then 
collated and helps form the principles for the building project.  

 

KNITTING - YEARS 3-6 

I know many students in Years 3-6 will be pleased to hear that Knitting Club will begin again at 
lunchtimes thanks to volunteer Mrs Laureane Edmonston. 

Students will learn to cast on and complete simple knitting stitches and knit squares which will then 
be sewn together to make blankets.  
 

Knitting Club starts next week, Wednesday 20th February 2018 in 6I classroom for Year Four 

students who would like to learn knitting. 
 

If students are able to bring a pair of knitting needles, any size, that would be great.  

 

CHINESE STUDY GROUP 

I would like to thank Miss Brasier, Miss Lin and 6B students for their hard work the students from 
China who visit Kent Road last week. The students all agreed they enjoyed the opportunity to 
develop their English skills as they experienced school in Australia. 

Wednesday 14th Feb Year One Assembly hall 6.30pm 

Wednesday 14th Feb Year Five Library 6.30pm 

Wednesday 14th Feb Year Six Computer Room 6.30pm 

Monday 19th Feb Kindergarten Assembly hall 6.30pm 

Wednesday 21st Feb Year Two Assembly hall 6.30pm 

Wednesday 21st Feb Year Three Library 6.30pm 

Thursday 22nd Feb Year Four Assembly hall 6.30pm 

Denise Minifie 

Principal 
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Kindergarten – Year Two Assembly 

Congratulations to Year Two students: Jinjin, Jayden, Kaitlyn, Vanessa and Pasha who did an out-
standing job hosting yesterday’s Kindergarten, Year One and Year Two assembly. Each of these stu-
dents spoke clearly and confidently to the audience and conducted the assembly extremely well. 
 

Each week at assemblies, Class Merit Awards are presented to students who have demonstrated pro-
gress, effort and positive behaviour. 
 

In addition to the Class Merit Certificates, the school has an award system in which students collect 
green cards for demonstrating the school values of respect, responsibility and engaged learning; stu-
dents progress through the levels (as indicated below) collecting awards until they reach the gold med-
al level. 
 

I recommend parents establish a collection place for green cards, such as an envelope or plastic 
sleeve on the fridge so that children can easily locate their green cards at home. Teachers cannot re-
issue lost green cards. 

 

GOLD MEDAL SYSTEM 

 

(72 to earn the medal)

(6 to earn the medal)

(4 to earn the medal)

(2 to earn the medal)

(Congratulations!)Medal

Yellow Cards

White
Cards

Green
Pennants

Green Cards
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Congratulations to the following Kindergarten, Year One and Year Two students who were awarded a 
class merit award:  

 
 

YEARS THREE- SIX ASSMEBLY 

On Friday morning, at 9.10am, there will be an assembly for Years 3-6, at which the newly elected 
Sports House captains and Vice Captains will receive their badges. 

 

Next Monday 19th February, students in class 2V will host the K-2 assembly which will commence at 
2.30pm. 

 

KB Kasper Being a good role model in his first week of Kindergarten 

KC Elsa Being a kind and caring friend 

KH Felicity Being a thoughtful and considerate class member 

KJ Melody For being a wonderful friend and a great helper 

KL Ethan For a having a fantastic start to Kindergarten 

KR Jane Being a kind and considerate class member who always follows Kent’s rules 

KS Chelsea Starting school with a positive attitude 

1B Lukas Being a helpful and caring class member 

1C Sophie Engaged learning during literacy groups 

1G Paniez For working hard in all areas and settling in well into Kent Road 

1L Elvia For fantastic effort and concentration during art 

1N Daniel For being a kind and respectful class member 

2C Ethan For an enthusiastic approach to Maths 

2H Pasha For sharing thoughtful answers during class discussions 

2R Oscar For detailed observations and interesting ideas in History 

2V Gary Writing an excellent persuasive text on why 2V should get a class pet 

2W Olivia For an engaged start to the year 

MUSIC 
Jackie  

(2H) For an enthusiastic approach to Music (Miss Moses) 
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Kindergarten have had a great start to the year! The students have 

settled in well with their new routines and have made lots of new friends.  

 

KC have enjoyed reading some wonderful books and used these as 

inspiration to create amazing artwork. They have also being working hard 

in Literacy groups. 

 

Congratulations on an excellent start to the year Kindergarten! 
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1C’s first artwork of the year was a collaborative art project where we worked together 

as a team to create a masterpiece! Our artworks are inspired by Picasso and Braque who 

worked together and collaborated to think of new and exciting art styles and techniques 

– namely Cubism! Using watercolours to create various effects, we painted our own 

triangles. Once dried, we combined our triangles in groups to form a new artwork. The 

results are striking! Why not visit our windows if you would like a closer look! 
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Year Two have been writing about why holidays are good for you. Below is a 

sample of some of the arguments for why holidays are good for us. 

Holidays are Good For You 

Holidays are the best. How would you feel if you have no holidays for 85 years? 

Most people would agree that holidays are the best. (Nghia) 
I think most people love holidays. Most people agree holidays are the best thing 

for you. (Olivia) 

I think holidays are the most wonderful thing in the world. Holidays are won-

derful because sometimes you get a buffet breakfast when you stay in a hotel. 

(Aidan) 
To begin with, holidays give you a change of scenery. When you have a holiday, 

you won’t be bored of the background. (Arvind) 
Holidays are good because you can have a break from work. That’s good because 

you had a whole year of work. (Marcus T) 
Finally, we can have a play date and have a sleepover at our friend’s house.  

It is easy to see we’ll all be better off if we go on a holiday trip. (Taemin) 

 

 

 

 

 

At the Beach Artworks by 2W 
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What is that Beneath Our Feet? 

This term in Science, Year 4 are starting to look at ways the Earth changes over time. 

We have begun our investigations into the soil from around area and have developed 

some interesting questions. 

Did the dinosaurs walk on the soil at Kent Road Public School? 

Can you grow vegetables on our school oval? 

How is soil actually made? 

Can you build a house on soil? 

We’ll spend the rest of Term 1 

answering these questions, and 

many more. Have a look at some 

of the words that we have used 

to describe soil, how would you 

describe the soil near your 

home? 

Mr Higgins 

 

 

 

Ryde Playball is excited to bring the multi-sports program to Kent Road PS as an option after school. There 
will be 2 programs offered, Tuesday’s for K-Year 2, Wednesday’s  for the Years 3 – 6. The programs will cov-
er the following: 
 

 
 

Tuesdays: Students in Kindy, Year 1 and Year 2 

3:30pm start – 4:15pm 

Wednesday: Year 3 – 6 students 

3:30pm start – 4:15pm 

Parents can also use the link below to fill in an online form or see Mrs Gwynne for more information. 

 

K-Year 2 
Focus is on facilitating foundations for academic 
learning by providing the children with some fun-
damental sports skills and fun games 

 

Years 3 – 6 
Learning  to apply our skills to actual sport games 
while focusing on social aspects like build-
ing  positive relationships, teamwork, fair play and 
confidence    
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Walking together to and from school  
 

Walking to and from school with your child helps ease traffic congestion, reduces your carbon footprint, pro-

motes physical activity and provides a talking point about road safety. The Roads and Maritime Services web-

site has more information on active transport. 

When you walk with your child, talk about safe behaviour. Always demonstrate correct pedestrian behaviour. 

The best way you can help your child to be a safe pedestrian is to: 

 give them lots of supervised practice with you or another trusted adult.  

 talk with and teach your child about being alert in a road environment.  

 always hold your child's hand. 

 explain why the place you have chosen is the safest place to cross the road. 

 point out dangers, such as vehicles coming out of driveways. 

 use pedestrian crossings and traffic lights correctly. 

 teach your child to keep turning their head in both directions to look and listen for traffic as they cross the 

road. 

 talk with them about everything they need to think about to keep safe when walking. 

 explain why they should look and listen before crossing a driveway, road or car park.  

 talk with your child and reinforce Stop! Look! Listen! Think! every time you cross the road together 

 STOP! one step back from the kerb. 

 LOOK! continuously look both ways. 

 LISTEN! for the sounds of approaching traffic. 

THINK! whether it is safe to cross. 
 

Walking together also helps you to observe if older children are ready to cross the road independently. 

At school, your child will learn about road safety as part of Personal Development, Health and Physical Educa-

tion. Help them learn the pedestrian safety messages by using them and sharing them whenever you are out 

and about. 

 

 

Students in Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 

 Hold a grown-up's hand when 

 you cross the road 

 you're on the footpath 

you're in the car park 
Students in Stage 2 

 Hold an adult's hand when you cross the road 

Use a safe place to cross the road 
Students in Stage 3 

 Stop! Look! Listen! Think! every time you cross the road 

 Use a safe place to cross the road 

R
O

A
D

 S
A

F
E

T
Y

 M
E

S
S

A
G

E
 

Term One Week 3          Friday 13th February 2018 

http://www.rms.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/lgr/active-transport/index.html
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KENT ROAD P&C ASSOCIATION NEWS 

 

2018 P&C Executive, Sub Committee and School Based Coordinators 

 

Congratulations to the following school community members who have accepted a volunteer 

representative role as part of our P&C Association for 2018. Their volunteer efforts will continue to 

ensure that our P&C supports our school and students as well as offer reliable services to the school 

community. 

 

 
 

2017 Audit Thank You 

 

Many thanks to AJ Leong (mother to Patrik and Thomas) for completing the audit of P&C accounts 

required in order for our AGM to take place, the time and effort volunteered are greatly appreciated 

by our P&C. 

 

Kent Road P&C Association 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 2018 - ISSUE ONE CLOSING DATE – MONDAY 19th 

FEBRUARY @ 3.15pm 

 

ALL ORDERS ARE PROCESSED USING THE LOOP SYSTEM 

 

BOOKS ARE STILL DISTRIBUTED TO STUDENTS IN THEIR CLASSROOMS 

 

ORDERS PLACED WITH A CASH OR CHEQUE PAYMENT ARE NOT ACCEPTED 
 

Kent Road is a LOOP School – LOOP is Scholastic’s Linked Online Ordering & Payment System. All 
orders are now processed using the LOOP System. Parents order and pay for their books online, 
order forms and receipts do not have to be returned to school. Orders placed with a cash or 
cheque payment are no longer being accepted. 
 

Scholastic also has a LOOP App available for download via the App Store or Google Play. 

 

President  Melanie Marcellino 

Vice President  Michelle Blackwell 

Vice President  Debbie Lawson 

Secretary  Stacey Tsui 

Treasurer  Rhatih Palacio 

Events Team Coordinator  Kris Arnold 

Events Team Members  Fiona McNeill, Donna Armstrong, 

Pieta Carroll, Evelyn Sozou, Rukiya Stein 

Uniform Shop Coordinator  Kate Mason 

Uniform Shop Support Coordinator   

Book Club Coordinator  Melanie Marcellino 

Class Parent Coordinator  Isabella Tan 

Student Banking Coordinator  Fiona McNeill 
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HOW TO ORDER USING THE LOOP SYSTEM:  

  

1. Visit scholastic.com.au/LOOP .  

2. Follow the instructions to register or sign in, place your order and make payment using 

your credit card.  

5. When your LOOP order is completed, you’re done, there is no need to fill out and 

return the order form to school!  

6. You can also download the LOOP app for iOS or Android devices.  

 

Your purchases generate reward points that our teachers and the school use to buy 

classroom, library and curriculum resources for our students to use. 

 

Melanie Marcellino, Book Club Coordinator 
 

BUNNINGS BBQ – RYDALMERE - Saturday February 24th 2018 
 

Hosting a BBQ at a Bunnings store is a very sought after fundraising event 

and Kent Road Public School are lucky enough to be having one later this month!  

  

In order for the BBQ to be a success we are asking for volunteers.  We require 

approximately 20 people to help (5 people per shift of just over 2 hours at a time). 

  

These are the roles we will be required to fill:  

 

Setup – The morning shift needs someone to assist getting drinks on ice, sausages 

separated and bread prepared to make the rest of the day run smoothly.  

BBQ – Cooking the sausages and onions and ensuring there is enough cooked.    

Serving – Taking the orders and payment.  Getting any drinks and telling those on the 

BBQ what is required for the order.  

Getting the order – getting the bread and serviette ready for onion and sausage and 

handing to the customer.  

Pack up – clean BBQ and pack any left-over supplies.  

 

Please contact our current Events Coordinator via email at KrisArnold2008@hotmail.com 

with your name, contact phone number and availability to volunteer to help with one of 

the following shifts:   

 

8am – 10:15am, 10am – 12:15pm, 12pm – 2:15pm & 2pm–4:30pm. 

 

Kent Road P&C Events Team 

 

KENT ROAD CLASS PARENTS – 2018 
 

Would You Like to Be a Class Parent in 2018? 
 

Kent Road Class Parents act as a link between our school, class teachers, and other parents / 

carers in each class, and our Class Parent System is a valuable information and support 

network within our school. If you would like to be a Class Parent for your child's class, then 

please be sure to return the interest form (attached to the Class Parent note being sent home 

this week) to the school office with your details as soon as possible. Many thanks! 
Isabella Tan, Class Parent Coordinator 
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UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS FOR 2018 and UNIFORM SHOP VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

During 2018 our Uniform Shop will be opened on the following days, unless advised: 

 Every Monday of School Term, 8.45am – 9.30am for Sales to the School Community 
 

Every Thursday of School Term for Online Order Packing Only / NO SALES WILL BE MADE TO THE SCHOOL 
COMMUNITY 
 

To place orders online go, visit http://www.kentroadpublicschool.com/PandC/store/, once filled your completed order 
will be delivered to your child's class. Uniforms are also available for parents to purchase over the counter each Monday 
morning from 8.45am – 9.30am. 
 

If you are interested in volunteering for a shift in our Uniform Shop on a regular basis (weekly, fortnightly, monthly) to 
help with sales to the school community or online order packing please contact our uniform shop via email 
krpsuniformshop@gmail.com with your availability / preferred day. No experience is necessary and it is a great way to 
meet other members of our school community. 
 

Uniform Shop Roster / Mondays during Term 8.30am – 9.30am/ Sales to School Community – Term One 

 
 

 
Uniform Shop Roster / Thursdays during Term 9.05am – 10am/ Online Order Packing Only – Term One 

 

 

Date School Week Volunteer Volunteer Volunteer 

19/2/18 4 Anastasia Edith HELP NEEDED 

26/2/18 5 Emily Naomi River 

5/3/18 6 Claudia Edith Chavalin 

12/3/18 7 Emily Naomi River 

19/3/18 8 Anastasia Edith Chavalin 

26/3/18 9 Claudia Naomi River 

2/4/18 10/Easter Monday X X X 

9/4/18 11 Anastasia Edith River 

  

PLEASE NOTE: Uniform Shop Coordinator Kate Mason acts as Team Leader every Monday throughout the 
term in addition to and assisting the volunteers listed. 

Date School Week Volunteer Volunteer Volunteer 

15/2/18 3 Archana Help Needed Help Needed 

22/2/18 4 Archana Rachel Help Needed 

1/3/18 5 Archana Help Needed Joe 

8/3/18 6 Archana Rachel Help Needed 

15/3/18 7 Archana Help Needed Help Needed 

22/3/18 8 Archana Rachel X 

29/3/18 9 Archana Help Needed X 

5/4/18 10 Archana Rachel Joe 

12/4/18 11 Archana Help Needed Help Needed 
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BEFORE AND AFTER 

SCHOOL CARE 

My name is Rathy. I am a qualified 

Childcare educator.    

I currently have spaces available 

for before and after school care.  

If you are interested please con-

tact me on  

Contact me on  

0470 320 719 / 7900 8381 
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